### **COMMANDER'S CORNER**

Hopefully everyone is doing well during this very hot summer. July felt like August. Hopefully it will not get much hotter. Keep an eye on each other and don't over do it in the heat.

We are planning on our annual membership drive fish fry. Free for all paid members. A good time to pay your dues and enjoy some fish.

Hope to see you around the canteen. God bless.

FOR GOD AND COUNTRY-DAVE OGBURN - COMMANDER

#### WORDS FROM THE HEART

Hello to all! August, the eighth month of our modern Roman calendar, is now here! August got its name from the Roman Emperor Augustus Caesar, and since the Romans had named July after Emperor Julius Caesar, they wanted to honor both equally by assigning them 31 days!

The lesson one can get from this bit of info is that no matter how many or how few days there are in a month, we should Love our GOD and His Son JESUS on each and every one of them! AMEN

Another good practice we should have throughout these hot summer days is to highly respect the heat and keep ourselves hydrated and not overdo any strenuous activities. In like manner, if we have close friends or relatives that could be affected, try to do a "Buddy Check" occasionally, especially the elderly and shut-ins! ENJOY YOUR SUMMER......AMEN to that!!!

# FOR GOD & COUNTRY ... Wayne Martin, Chaplain

**Bible verses** Psalm 150; 6: "Let every thing that hath breath praise the LORD, praise ye the LORD."

**Prayer:** "Almighty GOD, again we bow our heads in Pyayers of Thanks for all the many Blessings we have and continue to receive. AMEN"

### **AMERICAN LEGION**

Post 146 931-852-4413 August 2025 Newsletter Volume 24 Issue 12 www.tnpost146.org

## **ROLL CALL = 2025**

Legion = 213/216 = 99% Auxiliary = 116/126 = 92% S.A.L. = 106/112 = 95% Riders = 21 members

## SICK LIST

Shirley Davis
Pat Yocom
Jr & Mary Barnett
Kim Wiley
Peggy Monroe
Donna Nash

# HONOR GUARD ACTIVITIES 18 Apr - 14 May

3-5 July - Color Guard @ Lawrenceburg Community Theater

14 July - Color Guard for American Legion Baseball Tournament -Lawrenceburg, TN

20 July - Phillip Lee Thomas - Pettus Cemetery - Lexington, AL

# **DEATHS**

Frances Hartsfield - aunt of Jason, Nicki & Eli Hartsfield & Mallory Corbin

Dustin Cotton - grandson of Tony

Woodward & cousin of Jason & Eli

Hartsfield

(Our Condolences to these Families)

# **CANTEEN CHATTER**

Hello to All from your Canteen,

Hello August! Check out our events we have coming up. There is always something to do. Come just sit and have a drink and socialize with friends and enjoy there is always something for you to do. Our annual membership fish fry will be August 30th. If you would like to donate to or help with this event, please come by the canteen and sign up. All 2026 paid members can get a free plate. All of us bartenders (and the post adjutant) will be celebrating their wedding anniversary this month, so we are having Bama Border play on August 16th. Remember to pray for all our Veterans and active military especially at this time of year. "See You There"

FOR GOD & COUNTRY......Patsy, Peanut, & Nicki

## **AUXILIARY NEWS**

Hello Everyone!

Thank you to everyone who came out and helped with and/or supported all the events we had last month. There are several members who are always willing to offer a helping hand and help get things done. Thank you for all that you do! It does not go unnoticed and is greatly appreciated. Come support your legion family and lend a hand if you are able. Please continue to pray for all our veterans and active duty military.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY.....Nicki Hartsfield, President

## S.A.L. NEWS

Hello to All,

Hope everyone is staying cool. Our next meeting will be Thursday August 7<sup>th</sup> at 7:00pm. Hope to see y'all. 2025 membership cards are in and available please see Rick Frank. Dues have increased to \$30.00, dual members are \$20.00 and junior members are \$15.00. Any questions about membership please contact Rick Frank or myself.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY.. Jason Reed.....S.A.L. Commander

## **LEGION RIDERS NEWS**

Another month of sunshine and great riding is ahead of us. It has been a good year of riding with our group so far this year. We are hosting a Fun Run on Saturday, September 13th. KSU from here at the Post at 10:30am. That is also "Jerry's Country Breakfast" day at the Post. If you haven't had this breakfast yet, be sure to come early to eat. Check out our FB or the Post website for more information. Our meeting this month will be Sunday Aug 3rd at 2pm here at the Post. All are welcome.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY..... Eric Osborn....Director

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OUR AUGUST BIRTHDAYS!!!